
FACULTY AND PROFESSIONAL STAFF

OF THE COLLEGE OF MEDICINE

Minutes of the Semi-annual Assembly

December 1, 2010

Presiding Officer Stephen Rinnert called the meeting to order.
Minutes ofthe previous meeting (June 9, 2010) were unanimously accepted.

Dean's Report

Dean Taylor gave an update and history ofthe LCME status. He stated that Downstate is folly
accredited and we have the maximum allowable accreditation from the visit in 2005. There had

only been an 87% pass rate on Step One. Nationally the rate is in the mid-nineties. The LCME
visit in 2005 cited several areas for non-compliance. Unfortunately many ofthe citation were not
addressed. The LCME does not like citations that are not addressed. Since these citations are

decades old, this posed a major problem with LCME. Upon Dean Taylor's arrival, LCME sent a
letter stating that if Downstate did not address the citations, there would be serious
consequences, such as probation. Dean Taylor statedthat he spent the first two months thinking
ofhow to address these problems with LCME. LCME stated that there were 9 areas ofnon
compliance which had to be addressed. In January 2008, LCME notified Dean Taylor that there
was compliance in 4 ofthe areas they wanted a progress report for the other areas. In Oct 2008,
LCME sent a letter stating that Downstate was in full compliance in 2 of the 5 areas. The next
site visit would be 2012-2013. In August 2010, DeanTaylor will send a letter to LCME
regarding the three areas ofnon-compliances. They are 1) Standard FA-13-The state of
recommendations related to student promotions committee policies, 2) update of the research
building and 3) update of snew information management system software to monitor student
evaluationsand patient log. LCME was not happy with the paper systems and the delay of
getting evaluations in a timely matter.

1) The state ofrecommendations relatedto student promotions committee policies- There
were a number of recommendations on the promotion/policy committee. One of the
recommendations is to have faculty members serve 5 years. Dean Taylor would like the
Executive Committee to recommend faculty who arewilling to serve. For those who are
not familiar with the grades and the promotions committees, they have different
functions. If a student fails a course, the student has to go to the grades committee.
Promotion committee deals with students who have a problem such as a death in the
family or a serious illness that might hinder their work. The promotion committee can
take into consideration factors beyond academics. The Dean was also asked to develop a
system for formal reporting for professionalism or related issues and how it should be
tracked, identified and addressed. This issue came to light when the students complained
of lack of professionalism in the faculty. The promotion committee reported that faculty
was not on time for lectures or absent. The students complained that faculty members
were not attending group sessions. Dean Taylor thought the parallel complaint ofboth
students and faculty was interesting. The Dean met with the Executive Comm and asked
Dr. Charlene An to chair a committee to look at professionalism. Dean Taylor stated that
this issue has to be addressed because we are the role models. The Dean has met with Dr.

An and she is working on this report.










